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Dear Community 

At this time of year we stop and reflect on the gift of St 
Marcellin Champagnat.  

While books have been written about Marcellin, we need 
to look no further than our own Charism Garden to find 
some beautiful guides to everyday life with Christ.  

Our Marist Characteristics are:

• To make Jesus known and loved,

• May we value the simple joys in life for they are 
God’s greatest gifts,

• Our presence with each other helps us to trust and 
grow to our full potential, 

• We are a family where everyone is welcomed, 
accepted and respected with individual dignity,

• In going ‘Beyond the Ordinary’ we achieve our best 
in our daily work and study, and

• We know and love God in the Way of Mary, 
knowing that there is goodness in everyone.

Reflection on the Feast of St Marcellin Champagnat
The relationship of Marcellin to Mary was deeply marked by an 
affective and total trust in her, as the “Good Mother,” because 
it was her work that he undertook.  
He wrote once: Without Mary we are nothing and with Mary we 
have everything, because Mary always has her adorable Son 
within her arms or in her heart.  This belief remained constant 
all through his life.  Jesus and Mary were the treasure on which 
Marcellin had learned to place his own heart.  
This intimate relationship helped shape the Marial dimension 
of our spirituality.  In our tradition, the phrase “Ordinary 
Resource” has come to encapsulate our constant reliance of 
Mary.  The motto attributed to Champagnat by his biographer, 
All to Jesus through Mary, all to Mary for Jesus, captures this 
close relationship between the Son and the Mother and our 
Founder’s attitude of confidence in Mary, which we are invited 
to live (Water from the Rock, 25)

Principal’s Report

After poor weather conditions postponed our St 
Marcellin Champagnat celebrations earlier in the term, 
on Tuesday 21st June we celebrated a Whole School 
Mass followed by a lunch.

As you are now aware, the College is moving to a new 
Governance structure.  The College will now be known 
formally as ‘Catholic College Sale Limited’ and will be 
Governed by a new College Board that will operate on 
behalf of the Governing Members: the Bishop of Sale 
and the Marist Provincial.  The College is fortunate 
to have such a distinguished Board – Leonie Keaney 
(Chair), Hon. Martin Dixon, Br Paul Kane, Melanie 
Saba and Jeff Robbins.  This is an exciting time in the 
evolution of the College and reinforces once again 
the commitment of the Bishop of Sale and the Marist 
Provincial to Catholic Education in Sale and the 
Learning and Wellbeing in faith of our young people. 
The new College Board will assume its duties on the 1st 
July 2022.
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Recently we were privileged to be visited by Sr Mary 
Reaburn NDS (Sister of Our Lady of Sion).  Sr Mary 
spoke to all College staff about the origins of our Sion 
Heritage and the ongoing work to develop relationships 
between the Christian and Jewish traditions.  In 
particular, Sr Mary engaged us with the story of the 
seven Sisters of Our Lady of Sion who were awarded 
the ‘Righteous Amongst the Nations’ medal by the 
Government of Israel for their work in saving Jewish 
people from the Nazi regime and the horrific Holocaust.  
Sr Mary made us feel “so humble” in the face of their 
courage, “so proud” that we as a Sion heritage school 
are part of this story and “so empowered” to see what 
we can do to challenge cruel wrongs and support the 
vulnerable in our society.

The College has been represented at the recent 150th 
year Marist Celebrations in Sydney and the Annual 
DOSCEL Leadership Eucharist & Dinner to celebrate 
Catholic Education Week.

May I take this opportunity to acknowledge the 
generosity of so many staff that have made a number 
of recent student activities and adventures possible.  
Especially the Year 7 Camp, the Year 10 Camp to 
Ballarat, the Year 12 Retreat and numerous P.E. 
overnight camps.  This extra commitment makes these 
activities possible for our students.

A reminder that school finishes at 2:15pm on the 24th 
June for the mid-year Term Break.  Students return on 
Tuesday 12th July.

Have a great and safe holiday.

May Jesus be present in your life.

Chris Randell 
Principal
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Learning and Teaching

Term 2 is an exciting and challenging time of any 
school year as it allows students to consolidate new 
learning and test their understanding of knowledge 
and skills.  CCS exams are organised to condition 
students to understand the importance of revision 
and study.  Many students reap the benefits of weeks 
of dedication to active participation in classes and 
reinforcing new ideas through study.  If your child has 
receive some feedback that indicates a need for further 
dedication please encourage them to reflect on how 
they participate in class,  how much time they devote 
to regular study and how they study.  Revision Lectures 
are a great opportunity for senior students to reinforce 
their semester learnings and prepare for end of Year 12 
exams. I would encourage all students completing Unit 
3 and 4 to consider participating.  Further details are on 
page 27-28 of the newsletter.  

It was great to see students and their parents attending 
VCE and Senior VCAL Parents Student Teacher 
Interviews on site last night. These PST’s allow for open 
communication between home and the College. They 
are a great opportunity to discuss your child’s progress 
in their subjects and strategies for improvement. 

If your child is struggling with the pressures of VCE they 
are welcome to make a time to sit down with yourself 
and our Director of Engagement, Mr Jim Sutton or 
our Director of Senior Studies, Mr Ken Holmes.  Jim 
and Ken can be contacted via email jsutton@ccsale.
catholic.edu.au and kholmes@ccsale.catholic.edu.au 
respectively.  

Our 2022 Pathway Expo will be held on Tuesday 26 
July 2022.  We are excited to have this event back in 
Bishop Phelan Stadium after hosting it virtually over 
the last couple of years. This event provides students 
and parents with important information to assist in 
making decisions on their future studies. This expo is a 
significant event in the life of our students and I feel your 
attendance is essential for good future decision making. 

All current students in Years 8 – 11 are encouraged to 
attend information sessions and review our pathways 
website to gain vital information regarding subject 
choices.  More information regarding these sessions 
and the Pathways Expo will be emailed home early next 
term. 

I would like to wish Ms Kiera Guareschi all the best for 
her Maternity Leave.  We welcome back Ms Joanna 
Gieschen who will be taking over her classes.  We wish 
Mr Rocky Toma all the best for his Term 3 Long Service 
Leave. We are very excited to welcome Tammy Pickup 
to the College. Mrs Pickup will be covering Mr Toma’s 
classes. 

A reminder that reports will be available on Friday 24th 
June via the Parent Access Module.  If you have any 
trouble accessing any reports or would like a hard copy 
printed please contact reception on 5143 9700.

I would like to wish everyone a safe mid-year break.  I 
look forward to seeing everyone again refreshed and 
ready for the second half of the year.  

Cindy Foat 
Assistant Principal Learning and Teaching

4

Learning and Teaching

mailto:jsutton@ccsale.catholic.edu.au
mailto:jsutton@ccsale.catholic.edu.au
mailto:kholmes@ccsale.catholic.edu.au
https://catholiccollegesalecareers.com/
https://catholiccollegesalecareers.com/


This term has been significant for many students 
and their families as we are faced with the onset of 
winter and significant absences as we continue to live 
with Covid 19.  We have been very fortunate to have 
successfully conducted three of our College Camps 
this term including the Year 10 Camp to Ballarat, Year 7 
Camp to Licola and the Year 12 Retreat. 

The College appreciates the number of staff who have 
volunteered to attend these camps during the Term to 
provide the opportunity for our students to obtain diverse 
experiences.

The College was also pleased to have The Resilience 
Project – Keynote Speaker – Martin Heppell, attend 
our College and wider Community, offering inspirational 
sessions to our students, staff and parents.  The College 
will continue to work with the TRP Team in order to 
provide our Year 10 students with the opportunity to hear 
Martin’s wisdom about self-care and building resilience.

Uniform Expectations
The good standing of the College is significantly 
influenced by the way students wear the uniform and 
present themselves.

Students are expected to wear the College Blazer while 
travelling to and from school each day during Terms 
2 and 3.  As well, students are to give attention to 
cleanliness, grooming and neatness.

Parents/carers must give full support to the College in 
ensuring that the uniform requirements (as outlined in 
the Student Diary) and personal presentation of the 
students are in full accord with the College’s uniform 
regulations. Monitoring the correct wearing of the 
uniform is the joint responsibility of the student, the 

students parent(s)/carers and members of staff. Any 
incorrect item of clothing is deemed to be out of uniform. 

The Pastoral teacher is responsible for checking 
uniforms at the start of the day and noting offences. 
Teachers are expected to monitor uniform in all classes 
and to ensure that students enter and leave classes 
appropriately dressed. 

Trending on TikTok – “Guess Who”
During the Semester, the College has received 
communication from concerned students and parents 
regarding to a new trend with social media – TikTok, 
and the impact this may have on our young people.  
This includes the participation and the involvement in a 
“Guess Who” game, often using our school logo which 
usually means our College Principal needs to consent 
to its use. This would never happen in this context! This 
is only one of the countless issues with this trend and 
whilst the College endeavours to report the concerns 
previously with Social Media Platforms, communicating 
such concerns to TikTok is challenging.  

It is recommended for parents and carers to preview 
this report provided by Safe On Social (website), 
providing an insight into such activities and the impact 
on young people. 

Tim Morrison 
Deputy Principal Student Learning and Wellbeing 

5

Learning and Wellbeing

https://www.safeonsocial.com/post/trending-on-tiktok-is-the-game-guess-who?utm_campaign=1874ac03-76ac-40b2-b1a1-d9956617d25e&utm_source=so&utm_medium=mail&cid=cdc903d7-3f13-4fe6-8995-dea1f7fe8d78


During exam week some of our senior student leaders took a 
break to join with other Marist schools for Student Connect. 
Students from Lavalla, Marist Sion Warragul, Marcellin College 
and CCS all gathered in the chapel at Marist Sion to get to know 
each other and share their thoughts (and some pizza.) Students 
looked at the teachings of Pope Francis in the light of the threat of 
climate change and environmental damage. Being a part of a wider 
Marist community is an important part of leadership at the College 
and we appreciate the opportunities offered to our students.
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Marcellin Champagnat
Our school is based around two “charisms” or visions 
of Catholic education: one from the Sion Sisters who 
founded Sion in 1893 and one from the Marist Brothers 
who started St Pat’s in 1922. The Marist Brothers take 
their vision from St Marcellin Champagnat, whose feast 
day is celebrated by the school at this time of year. 
Marcellin is often looked to as a great inspiration for 
teachers as his main aim was to found new schools at 
a time when state authorities were banning any form of 
religious education in France. His spirit inspired others 
to move around the world and start schools for students 
which allowed those students to learn in an environment 
of care and support. We carry that tradition on at 
Catholic College Sale. Our celebration of the feast day 
of St Marcellin was held on Tuesday June 21.

A huge thank you to everyone who contributed to 
fundraising for Project Compassion in term 1. A special 
thank you to the RESA students in years 10 and 11 
who put in a lot of work with BBQ’s at both Swimming 
Carnivals and an all School Fundraiser on St Patrick’s 
Day.

On St Patrick’s Day, the Year 11 RESA class had the 
privilege of raising money for Caritas Australia and 
putting on some great St Patrick’s Day celebrations for 
the whole school, with the guidance of our very own Irish 
patriot Mrs Jo Clancy. Students were able to wear their 
casual clothes for a gold coin donation and enjoy lunch, 
hosted by our class. Students had the opportunity to 
buy sausages and drinks, including green spiders and 
a range of other soft drinks. A big thank you to Centre 
Bakery for providing the bread for our sausage sizzle 

free of charge, helping us raise $1,800. Thank you and 
congratulations to all staff and students involved in 
putting on a very successful day.

All together throughout term 1 the school raised just over 
$3,600 which could provide: 
• Training in livestock raising for families in India 
• Provide two day disaster risk reduction training for 

an entire school in the Solomon Islands 
• Help a family acquire a small store to start a sewing 

business in the Congo
• Provide a toilet for a family in Mozambique 

Our fundraising helps people in need around the world!
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Our Year 10s have recently completed the unit on “The 
World of Work” in their career classes. This included 
looking at employability skills and gaining their Safe@
work certificates. We would like to encourage students 
to be proactive and organise their work experience 
for next term. This is a great opportunity to challenge 
themselves and explore their interests while gaining new 
skills and knowledge in the workplace. In class, we will 
be developing resumes, learning how to write effective 
cover letters and learning about how to achieve success 
in interviews. 

During the Year 10s recent trip to Ballarat we visited 3 
different universities: Monash Melbourne, Federation 
and ACU Ballarat. This gave students a snap shot of 
what attending university would entail.  Our next term 
careers lessons will include researching university 
courses in order to determine prerequisite subjects and 
ATARs required for their potential career path. 

The Year 12s recently attended the TIS (Tertiary 
Information Session) event where they had the 
opportunity to meet with various university and 
TAFE representatives. Students were able to gather 
information to help them explore the various options 
offered by these institutions. This information will be 
invaluable to them as they proceed in this next step of 
planning for their post school choices. 

Applications for VTAC will open on Monday 1st August. 
Click here for all the key dates and information for 
current Year 12s completing VCE studies. 

Applications for both Latrobe Aspire and ACU Guarantee 
are now open. Information on how to apply for these is 
on our school Pathways website. This is a wonderful 
opportunity for students to secure their places in their 
chosen courses based on their year 11 results. This will 
take some of the pressure off during year 12.

University open days are coming up during these school 
holidays. I would like to advise all students to check 
each of the institutions they are thinking of applying 
for. Many university students find that campus life and 
location of universities make a lasting impact on their 
university experience, so it is important to choose an 
institution that will offer the best study experience. For a 
full list of all Australian open day dates and locations, go 
to our new look pathways website. 

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to come 
and see me in my office or email me for an appointment.

Johanna Clancy 
Pathways Coordinator
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Year 10 Ballarat Camp 
On Monday 23rd of May approximately 160 students 
and 16 staff set off for a week of adventure and learning 
in Ballarat. After an early departure, the group arrived in 
sunny Melbourne and split into groups to tour Monash 
University, the Shrine of Remembrance and the ArtVo 
exhibition in Docklands. In Ballarat, the girls made their 
way to the accommodation at the Bell Tower Inn and the 
boys to the Windmill Holiday Park. Over the remainder 

of the week the group visited sites such as the Ballarat 
Wildlife Park, Ballarat Art Gallery, Sovereign Hill and the 
Grampians. They were also able to enjoy the Year 10 
Formal, held at the George Hotel on Thursday night. All 
in all, the week was a great success allowing students to 
form connections and make lasting memories with their 
peers. Also, a big thank you to all the staff who attended 
the camp. 
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 2021 ATAR & Appren-
ticeships
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Year 7 Licola Camp 
The Licola camp was awesome and lots of fun the bus trip 
was fun. There were lots of fun activities we were able to 
do. There was a giant swing, a flying fox and archery and 
lots more. There also was a fun walk we went on in the hills. 
There was a disco night with a high vis theme. It was really 
fun. We also had a liturgy where we lit a candle for each 
house and learnt a bit about each house.

Kody Shingles - Year 7



AGE CHAMPIONS

Maya Bown and Mason Annear 
Champagnat House Captains

Tess Hansford Theodore House 
Captain. Absent Harry Gravener

Year 7 – Brooke Kelly Year 7 – Phoenix Cox Year 8 – Jy Higgins Year 9 – Acacia Sutton

Year 9 – Zachary Hatt Year 10 – Hannah Abdallah Year 10 – Kayden McCulloch Year 11 – Ellie MacGregor

Year 11 – Jonathan Boyd Year 12 – Grace O’Brien Year 12 – Sebastian Pendergast

Absent: Year 8 – Chloe Mowat 13
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The College held its annual Athletics Carnival on a pristine 
autumn Wednesday in the first week of Term 2. The day 
was met with high levels of enthusiasm and enjoyment from 
students and staff and by days end, there had been some 
outstanding contributions across all track, field and novelty 
events. 

Year Level Champions
Congratulations to the following students who were the best 
performed student in their year level. 

YEAR GIRLS  BOYS
7 Brooke Kelly Phoenix Cox
8 Chloe Mowat Jy Higgins
9 Acacia Sutton Zac Hatt
10 Hannah Abdallah Kayden McCulloch
11 Ellie MacGregor Jonathan Boyd
12 Grace O’Brien Sebastian Pendergast

House Spirit Shield
With each Sports Carnival, students can earn points for their 
House that tally towards the House Spirit Shield. Points were 
given for; student novelty event participation, helping out at 
track & field event stations, creative dress-ups and costumes, 
cheering and support of fellow students and tidiness of 
House area. Congratulations to Champagnat House for being 
awarded this honor for 2022.

Champion House
After all the points from the track & field finals were collated, 
Theodore House came out on top as the Champion House in 
one of the closest final placings in years:
1. 1342 points – Theodore House
2. 1336 points – Allman House
3. 1311 points – Paulinus House
4. 1203 points – Daly House
5. 1087 points – Champagnat House
6. 898 points – Raphaela House

Congratulations to Theodore House. 

These significant events at the College cannot run smoothly 
without support from a range of areas. We are very fortunate 
at Catholic College Sale to have such a willing and supportive 
staffing group, who go over and above to ensure days such as 
our sports carnivals are successful. Thank you very much to 
everyone who helped out. 

The first round of interschool Athletics will be held on August 
26th at Newborough.
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SSV State Swimming
For the second year running, Catholic College Sale is 
pleased to have a State Champion Swimmer. Some 
outstanding news from the SSV State Swimming 
Championship, held on Thursday April 28th, with Kayla 
Pratt (Year 9) defending her State Title win from last year 
in the 12-15 Years Girls 100m Freestyle event. Kayla 
finished 1st with a time of 1:00.80, just 17 hundredths 
of a second ahead of her nearest opponent! Kayla also 
finished 3rd in the 15 Years Girls 50m Freestyle with a 
time of 29.24 seconds. 

It was a terrific day at the Melbourne Sport and Aquatic 
Centre, with our other swimmers also registering some 
really pleasing results:
• James Arnup came 7th in the 14 Year Boys Butterfly 

in a time of 31.45 

• Max Bassett came 5th in the 12-15 Boys 50m MC 
Freestyle in a time of 46.48 and 4th in the 12-15 
Year Boys 50m Backstroke in a time of 1:09.79 

• Jett McMahon finished 8th in the 12-14 Year Boys 
Medley Relay with a time of 2:30.26

• Felicity Nicolaci, Kiahna Kiely, Keira Adam & Emma 
Feltis came 7th in the 17 Year Girls 4x50m Freestyle 
relay in a time of 2:48.02

Well done to all swimmers on making it through to State 
Finals to be regarded as some of the top swimmers in 
the state of Victoria. Thank you also to Mrs Lisa Elvin for 
accompanying and supporting the group.

SSV Gippsland Tennis Finals
Year 8 Girls Tennis
Our Year 8 Girls Tennis team have qualified for State 
Finals after a wonderful display at the regional round of 
the School Sport Victoria tennis competition earlier this 
term. Travelling to Traralgon on Friday April 29th, the 
team competed in a round robin competition against 
Mirboo North and Nagle College, coming away with two 
wins. Congratulations to Charlotte Reeves, Peri Fraser, 
Claire Ingram and Claire Leahy (Year 7) for their efforts. 
Well done also to Mia van de Vyver who also contributed 
to this team at the first round of competition in Term 
1. The team will now compete on November 17th at 
Boroondara Tennis Centre.

12-14 Boys Medley Relay Team - Oli Dyer, 
Jett McMahon, James Arnup & Dean Feltis

17 Girls 4x50m Relay Team - Kiahna Kiely, 
Felicity Nicolaci, Emma Feltis & Keira Adam Kayla Pratt Max Bassett  
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SSV Year 7 Boys/Mixed AFL 
Wellington Division Finals

Our Year 7 Boys/Mixed football team had a tremendous 
day at the first round of School Sport Victoria 
competition earlier this term on Friday April 29th. Pitted 
against Maffra Secondary College and Lavalla Catholic 
College, the team worked cohesively with ball in hand, 
and effectively in defence to win back possession.

Our first match-up against Maffra saw 11 different 
goal-kickers hit the scoreboard. Beau Cottrell booted 
five majors, while Pat Horan, Blake McCarthy, Jimmy 
Little chimed in with two apiece. The side registered 31 
scoring shots but perhaps even more impressively, kept 
our opponents scoreless. 

CCS 18.13.121 defeated Maffra SC 0.0.0
Goals: Beau Cottrell 5, Pat Horan 2, Blake McCarthy 
2, Jimmy Little 2, Odi Cameron 1, Phoenix Cox, Will 
Stevens, Sam Phillips, Charlie Kelly, Mac Pendergast, 
Mitch Robinson

After Lavalla defeated Maffra, our final match of the 
round robin competition was for all intents and purposes 
a beautifully placed grand final against our traditional 
rivals. As the opening siren howled, we jumped out of 
the blocks, quickly amassing a three-goal advantage, 
including two to Phoenix Cox. Spirits were high at half 
time, as the team were urged to not get complacent over 
the final 20 minutes of play.

The second half was arguably even more impressive 
than the first, with the side keeping Lavalla scoreless 
and kicking another four goals of our own – led by a pair 
from Brooke Kelly, giving her three for the game! Harry 
Bartlett and Mac Pendergast were brilliant in the midfield 
with their hard running and solid decision making 
leading to a number of forward half entries. 

CCS 9.3.57 defeated Lavalla CC 1.0.6
Goals: Brooke Kelly 3, Phoenix Cox 2, Jimmy Little 1, 
Charlie Kelly, Cooper Rand, Beau Cottrell

Best players for the day included Harry Bartlett, Odi 
Cameron, Mac Pendergast, Leo Stephenson, Beau 
Cottrell, Phoenix Cox and Brooke Kelly. Thank you to Mr 
Chris Smart for his mentoring and coaching of this team.
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Cross Country (Division & Gippsland 
Rounds)
Gippsland Round

Five students from Catholic College Sale have qualified 
for the State Finals of the School Sport Victoria Cross 
Country competition, after placing inside the top 12 
of their age category at the recent SSV Gippsland 
finals. Congratulations to Harry Bartlett (Year 7), 
Natalie Begovic (Year 8), Acacia Sutton (Year 9), Laura 
Coleman (Year 10) & Chris Dwyer (Year 10) who will 
now compete at the State Finals on July 14 at the Yarra 
Valley Racing Club.

Full SSV Gippsland Cross Country results below:
12-13 Boys: Harry Bartlett – 1st (Time - 9:54.34); Leo 
Stephenson – 14th (11:00.59) and Jack Armstrong – 
34th (12:15.29).
14 Years Girls: Natalie Begovic – 2nd (Time: 11:51.22) 
and Charlotte Armstrong – 11th (12:42.25)
14 Years Boys: Vincent McLeod – 36th (Time: 
12:34.02)
15 Years Girls: Acacia Sutton – 9th (12:01.52) and Kate 
Coleman – 38th (20:38.01)
16 Years Girls: Laura Coleman – 8th (Time: 12:15.15)
16 Years Boys (5kms): Rhys Shultz – 22nd (Time: 
19.39.10)
17-20 Years Boys (5km): Chris Dwyer – 7th (Time: 
16.59.43)

These results followed on from the first (Division) round 
of Cross Country, held on Tuesday May 3rd at the 
Devon Football Ground in Alberton West. The College 
had 20 students running on the day, with 24 placing 
inside the top 15 for their age group, to earn a place at 
the Gippsland Finals. 

Full results from the Wellington round below:
12-13 Years Boys: Harry Bartlett (1st), Jack Armstrong 
(4th), Leo Stephenson (5th), Josh Duffield (6th), Blake 
Rowley (10th), Odi Cameron (11th), Oliver Witt (16th), 
Oliver Skeels (23rd), Hudson Doherty (26th), Jed 
Forsyth (27th), Max Bassett (28th)
12-13 Years Girls: Olivia Junck (11th)
14 Years Boys: Riley Mizzi (3rd), Jett McMahon (4th), 
Vincent McLeod (14th)
14 Years Girls: Natalie Begovic (1st), Charlotte 
Armstrong (3rd)
15 Years Girls: Acacia Sutton (3rd), Kate Coleman (9th)
15 Years Boys: Luke Dwyer (2nd), Mitch McMaster 
(4th), Jimmy Love (10th)
16 Years Girls: Laura Coleman (3rd)
16 Years Boys: Kaden McCulloch (3rd), Rhys Shultz 
(4th), Will Manning (7th), Henry Myers (10th)
17-20 Years Boys: Chris Dwyer (1st)

Charlotte Armstrong 
crosses the line in 11th

Acacia Sutton & 
Kate Coleman

Charlotte Armstrong & 
Natalie Begovic

Chris Dwyer & 
Rhys Shultz

Jack Armstrong, Harry 
Bartlett, Leo Stephenson

Natalie Begovic 

Harry Bartlett  
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SSV Year 9/10 AFL 
After impressive showings at the Wellington and 
Gippsland rounds of competition, Catholic College 
Sale’s Intermediate Boys side has advanced to the 
final eight of the School Sport Victoria AFL competition. 
The side will now play in the State Quarter Finals on 
Thursday August 11 at CT Barling Reserve, Reservoir. 

The squad’s campaign began on Monday May 9th at the 
College Ovals, which saw us take on Maffra Secondary 
College, Traralgon College and Lavalla Catholic College 
in round robin competition. We were fortunate enough to 
win each of our three games, including a thriller against 
Lavalla. Best for the day were Ashton Wright, Fletcher 
McBean, Brandon Manson, Tom Scott, Harry Tatterson, 
Kayden McCulloch and Elliot Stables. Full scores and 
goal-kickers below:

Game 1: CCS 14.12.96 defeated Maffra SC 0.0.0
Goals: Harry Burgiel 3, Brandon Manson 3, Jack 
McQuillen 2, Luke Dwyer 2, Matt Murphy, Asher 
Eastham, Harry Rowley, Jack Cantwell
Best: Brandon Manson, Ashton Wright, Harry Burgiel, 
Elliot Stables.

Game 2: CCS 9.10.64 defeated Traralgon College 
0.0.0
Goals: Asher Eastham 2, Brandon Manson, Ashton 
Wright, Jack McQuillen, Jack Cantwell, Elliot Stables, 
Tom Little, Lachie Harrington
Best: Asher Eastham, Kayden McCulloch, Ashton 
Wright, Harry Rowley, Jack Cantwell

Game 3: CCS 9.2.56 defeated Lavalla 8.4.52
Goals: Elliot Stables 2, Harry Burgiel 2, Jack Cantwell 2, 
Harry Tatterson, Asher Eastham, Jack McQuillen
Best: Harry Tatterson, Tom Scott, Harry Burgiel, Elliot 
Stables, Kayden McCulloch, Ashton Wright

Following on from the Wellington round, the side faced 
off against the best from around Gippsland at the region 
finals on May 30th. As expected, the team came up 
against strong opposition in Bairnsdale Secondary 
College, Drouin Secondary College and Mary Mackillop 
College Leongatha. 

In three games of 15 minute halves, the boys were 
brilliant in their endeavour and sharp with their focus. 
Best players across the day were Ashton Wright, Max 
Stobie, Tom Scott, Jack Cantwell, Kayden McCulloch, 
Chase Henry, Luca Centra and Taelan Miller. Scores 
and goal-kickers below:

Game 1 – CCS 6.6.36 defeated Bairnsdale SC 2.6.18
Goals: Chase Henry 3, Ashton Wright 1, Max Stobie 1, 
Harry Burgiel 1

Game 2 – CCS 4.4.28 defeated Drouin SC 4.0.24
Goals: Kayden McCulloch 2, Chase Henry 1, Jack 
McQuillen 1

Game 3 – CCS 6.6.36 defeated Mary Mackillop 
Leongatha 1.3.9
Goals: Max Stobie 3, Asher Eastham 1, Chase Henry 1, 
Nick Rand 1

Bring on the State Quarter Finals!
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SSV Year 7/8 Girls AFLW
Our Junior Girls AFL side have come away winners 
at the recent SSV Wellington Year 7/8 Girls AFL 
competition. Held at the College Ovals on Monday May 
16th, the girls played two fantastic matches against 
Maffra Secondary College and Lavalla Catholic College, 
coming away with two impressive wins from as many 
games.

Game 1 – CCS 6.11.47 defeated Maffra SC 1.2.8
Goals: Alannah Burley 2, Grace Dillow 2, Sioux-Ann 
Coleman 1, Charlotte Sage 1
Best: Grace Dillow, Sioux-Ann Coleman, Charlotte 
Sage, Ebony Silvester

Game 2 – CCS 6.0.36 defeated Lavalla CC 1.1.7
Goals: Grace Dillow 3, Alannah Burley 2, Marli 1
Best: Grace Dillow, Charlotte Sage, Ashly Reid, Alannah 
Burley, Charlotte Reeves

In midfield, Grace Dillow, Charlotte Reeves and Sioux-
Ann Coleman were terrific, while Ashly Reid – playing 
in the ruck for most of the day – provided the CCS 

on-ballers with consistent access at stoppages. In the 
back line, Ebony Silvester held down centre half back 
admirably, and her long kicking was responsible for 
starting a number of counter-attacking plays. She was 
aided by Charlotte Sage who displayed plenty of grit and 
some great decision making across half-back to cement 
herself in the list of CCS’ best players. In the forward 
line, Alannah Burley provided a focal point to direct 
forward 50m entries, kicking two goals in each match-
up. When the ball was on the ground and in dispute, 
Marli Coney, Shylah Coleman and Ava Pickard-Miller put 
plenty of pressure on our opposition to lock the ball in 
our attacking third. It was a wonderful team effort across 
both games, with a number of girls playing their first 
game of competitive Australian Rules. One of the more 
amazing characteristics of this Year 7/8 team is the fact 
that it is made up predominantly of bottom-age (Year 7) 
players. Amazing effort girls!
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SSV Year 9/10 Girls AFL 
Our Intermediate Girls side has come tremendously 
close to a spot at the State Quarter Finals, after falling 
just short at the School Sport Victoria (SSV) Gippsland 
round of AFL competition.

The campaign began on Tuesday May 18th at the 
Wellington Division Finals with two exciting victories 
against our local rivals. Played at the College Ovals 
in beautiful autumn conditions, the Year 9/10 team 
defeated Maffra Secondary College and Lavalla Catholic 
College in a pair of superb exhibitions. Best players on 
the day were: Ash Centra, Jemma Birss, Acacia Sutton, 
Chloe Rees, Katie Robinson, Hannah Abdallah, Sienna 
Wynd and Chloe Felsbourg. Score and goal-kickers 
below:

Game 1 – CCS 4.6.30 defeated Maffra SC 0.0.0
Goals: Charlotte Stephenson 2, Sienna Wynd 1, Ash 
Centra 1

Game 2 – CCS 6.6.40 defeated Lavalla 3.2.20
Goals: Jemma Birss 2, Acacia Sutton 2, Sienna Wynd 
1, Hannah Abdallah 1

These wins resulted in progression to the SSV 
Gippsland Finals at Traralgon West on Thursday May 
26th. With our Year 10s unfortunately away at camp, a 
number of Year 9 students stepped up to fill the void, 
putting in a wonderful effort across three games against 
Korumburra Secondary College, Nagle College and 
Lowanna College.

Game 1 CCS 2.2.14 defeated Korumburra SC 1.2.8
Goals: Jas Stewart, Kaitlyn Reid

Game 2 – CCS 1.0.6 defeated by Lowanna College 
2.0.12
Goals: Acacia Sutton

Game 3 – CCS 4.3.27 defeated Nagle College 0.0.0
Goals: Acacia Sutton 3, Jaz Anstee 1

Best players across the day were Acacia Sutton, 
Chloe Rees, Chloe Felsbourg, Ieesha Abdallah, Katie 
Robinson, Kaitlyn Reid and Stella Whitford. It was a truly 
exceptional performance from a bottom-age side, who 
missed out on State Quarter final by just seven points. 
We thank all players, particularly those Year 9s who 
filled in at short notice and gave it their all. Thank you to 
Mr Danny Butcher and Mr Jim Sutton for their coaching 
and mentoring of this team.

Click here to watch the highlights for these matches.  

SSV Senior Boys AFL 
SSV Wellington Division Finals 

Our Senior Boys AFL team have put in two terrific 
performances at the Division and Regional round of 
School Sport Victoria competition. The first round saw 
us compete against Sale College and Lavalla Catholic 
College in round robin competition. Our first game saw 
a strong midfield performance lead by Lakshay Panwar, 
Zac Felsbourg, Wil Ross and Charlie Moulton. Brodie 
Tohara & Miller Eastham offered a pair of terrific targets, 
while Bailey Carubia was dangerous whenever he got 
near the ball in the forward half. Ethan Aurisch and 
Mason Annear were stoic in defence, rebounding a 
number of intercept possessions.

Game 1 – CCS 8.13.61 defeated Sale College 0.0.0
Goals: Brodie Tohara 2, James Moulton 2, Kail Hole, 
Miller Eastham, Ethan Aurisch, Lakshay Panwar

Facing off against our rivals Lavalla in the second match 
of the day, CCS were uncharacteristically messy with 
possession, with nerves momentarily getting the better 
of us. Despite the slow start, we were able to go into the 
main break with a two-point lead. We began the second 
half in much better fashion with several forward 50m 
entries but kept Lavalla in the match with our inaccuracy 
(kicking five behinds in the 2nd half). With the game 
still in the balance, Ethan Aurisch executed a perfect 
chase-down tackle and kicked the goal to give us some 
breathing space and cap off a wonderful effort. This was 
followed by a marvellous moment from Connor MacLeod 
who turned ‘defence-into-offence’, leading to a Ben Hall 
shot on goal from 50m to cap the game. 

Game 2 – CCS 3.7.25 defeated Lavalla CC 2.4.16
Goals: Miller Eastham, Brodie Tohara, Ethan Aurisch

Best players for the day included Ethan Aurisch, 
Zac Felsbourg, Bailey Carubia, Brodie Tohara, Miller 
Eastham, Ben Hall and Mason Annear. Our wins at 
the division rounds meant we progressed to the SSV 
Gippsland finals on May 24th. 

Click here to watch the highlights for these matches.  
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SSV Gippsland Region Finals 

The CCS Senior Boys team were greeted with perfect 
autumn conditions at the Yinnar Recreation Reserve 
on Tuesday May 24th at the SSV Gippsland Finals. In 
round-robin competition, we came up against Nagle, 
Marist-Sion Warragul and Bass Coast College in three 
exciting games of football. Scores and goal-kickers 
below:

Game 1 – CCS 9.1.55 defeated Nagle College 3.0.18
Goals: Bailey Carubia 5, Brodie Tohara 1, Miller 
Eastham, Connor MacLeod, Harper Fraser

Game 2 – CCS 2.1.13 defeated by Marist-Sion 
Warragul 6.10.46
Goals: James Allman, Connor MacLeod

Game 3 – CCS 9.4.58 defeated Bass Coast 1.4.10
Goals: Bailey Carubia 3, Brodie Tohara 1, Miller 
Eastham, Zac Felsbourg, James Allman, Harper Fraser

Winning two of its three games was a tremendous effort 
from CCS and the team can hold its head high having 
given it their all across the three games. Ethan Aurisch, 
Seb Pendergast, Jonathan Boyd and Jay Diamond 
worked well together in the backline to negate opposition 
forward entries and counterattack with purpose. The 
midfield of Zac Felsbourg, Lakshay Panwar, Ryan 
Beale and Charlie Moulton worked hard all day, while 
Brodie Tohara provided a great link between midfield 
and forward. Bailey Carubia was effective3 again as a 
deep forward, kicking eight goals for the day. Thanks 
to Mr Josh Stubbe and Mr Anthony Robbins for their 
mentoring and coaching with this side.  
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Music Department News 
As Semester Two is about to begin it is an excellent 
opportunity to look back on the successes of Term 
Two and look forward to what is ahead.  In contrast to 
2020 and 2021 almost all of our College ensembles 
have had a chance to perform, some more than once, 
and with this experience under their belts are ready to 
take on future challenges.  Our two Autumn Concerts 
– one acoustic and one amplified - showcased our 
ensembles and soloists and were a wonderful way of 
sharing music with friends and family.  We are looking 
forward to hearing the progress that they make as they 
work through the rest of the year.  We also had several 
notable performances at the recent Sale Eisteddfod, 
despite low numbers due to camps and illness.  The 
results are as follows:
Show Choir – 1st in Junior Choir
Male Vocals Crew – 1st in Vocal Ensemble
Guitar Ensemble – 1st in Music Ensemble
Christina Gladman – 1st in 15-17yrs Vocal Solo

Congratulations to all who competed on their 
performances – it was wonderful to hear live music and 
to have the opportunity to practice performing in front 
of an audience and an adjudicator!  We are currently 
preparing students for the Yarram and Latrobe Valley 
Eisteddfods.

Places available
It is not too late to join in the activities in the Music 
Department – we have new members joining all through 
the year!  We would particularly like more woodwind 
players and a cello or two is always welcome.  There is 
also one vacancy at St Pats for acoustic double bass.  
Pick up an application form from the office and see Ms 
Roffe, or any of our other music teachers if you would 
like to start learning an instrument.  All you need is 
enthusiasm and a willingness to practice regularly.

Calendar Dates
The Yarram Eisteddfod dates are on the week starting 
Monday 1st August and going through to the following 
Monday.  Details will follow and also details of the pre-
Eisteddfod concert. Auditions are also coming up for 
the second semester of Rock Band – all Year 7 and 8 
students are encouraged to apply.

I look forward to seeing you at one or more of these 
events and thank you all for your continued support of 
Music at Catholic College Sale.

Ann Roffe
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Year 10 Product Design 
Students in Year 10 Product Design have been working 
hard this semester to design and fabricate a recycled 
timber coffee table.  They were asked to consider the 
end-user and develop concepts that would suit the end-
user’s needs and wants.  After researching existing table 
designs, creating their own idea and sketching a detail 
drawing of their final concept, students then moved into 

the workshop to produce their tables.  In the workshop 
they were exposed to many different fabrication 
processes such as welding, angle grinding, timber 
joining and laminating.  Final touches such as painting 
the metal frames and varnishing their timber tops 
completed the tables to a high standard.  As you can 
see, the designs are wide and varied and the students 
can be proud of their accomplishments.

Year 7 and 8 Technology 
students pencil boxes.

Year 9 Metal students 
making basketball hoops.

Year 10 Product Design 
students used metal and 

timber to make tables.

Year 7 and 8 Technology students used sheet metal to create a metal person 
that can hold a phone or pen

23

Technology



24

Technology



VCAL students are still enjoying being back out 
engaging with the local community as part of their 
Integrated Projects. Student-run ‘small businesses’ have 
been connecting with individual clients and both school 
and community groups, offering a variety of services and 
being part of planning local projects. 

Some great achievements this term have included: 
• Refurbishing old outdoor furniture for the Seed 

Community Garden at Lake Guthridge.

• Providing IT support and developing a website for a 
local start-up business aimed at supporting people 
with disability and mental health challenges.

• Running a coffee delivery service to teachers on 
yard duty raising money for flood victims.

• Building floating islands for the Heyfield Wetlands 
Community group.

• Setting up a space for Hair & Beauty Skills students

They have also been participating in team projects 
working with Wellington Shire’s Land and Natural 
Resource Coordinator, Justin Gorwell, to help achieve 
his extensive urban revegetation program for 2022/23 
- which includes 10,000 plants being added to areas 
across Wellington Shire. This project aims to improve 
habitat to support biodiversity in strategic areas such 
as along waterways including Flooding Creek, and 

plantings are being supported by lots of local school 
groups. VCAL & RESA students had a great day out 
planting along Flooding Creek with Sustainability 
Education Officer, Sharon Ray and Open Space Officer, 
Tracey Parker. On a bitterly cold day, students worked 
really well as a team to finish the job. Something to be 
proud of and look back on in the years to come.
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The Resilience Project – Martin Heppell 
Guest Speaker 
Our College was very fortunate to have Martin Heppell, 
partner of The Resilience Project, visit our school 
over several days in Week 5 this term. Martin had an 
interesting story to tell, having been raised both in 
Borneo and then Melbourne, playing AFL footy and 
then moving into the field of education. Martin shared 
important messages with the students, staff, and parents 
about actions that can be put in place to improve mental 
health and build resilience, based on the key principles 

of gratitude, empathy, and mindfulness. Through his 
ability to connect and engage with students, Martin 
was able to give students a greater understanding of 
the purpose and importance of The Resilience Project 
partnership program, which takes place in the school 
SEED lessons.  We look forward to hosting Martin again 
in the future. 

Parents and carers can access TRP@Home here. The 
website has a variety of activities and resources to help 
parents and carers implement the principles of gratitude, 
empathy, mindfulness, and emotional literacy with their 
child or children at home. 

State Heats of the Plain English Speaking Award 2022
This year the Plain English Speaking Awards (PESA) heat was hosted by Gippsland 
Grammar School on Tuesday 24th May. PESA is a public-speaking competition for 
students aged 15-18 years. It provides an excellent opportunity for students to build self-
confidence and extend their skills in oral communication, speech writing and research. In 
Australia each year, states and territories organise and conduct competitions at school, 
regional and state levels. There are 20 heats held across Victoria with the winner of each 
heat moving through to the semi-finals that will be held in June.

Paris O’Connell and Ellie MacGregor were selected to represent Catholic College Sale. 

All of the speakers were engaging, well informed and confident young women. In 
particular, the adjudicators mentioned that not only were they great Public Speakers but 
also very good ‘social’ speakers - commenting that their ability to engage with each other 
was commendable. They also mentioned how impressed they were that the students 
could reference local and international events. The impromptu topic was ‘Face the Music’

Congratulations Ellie MacGregor who was the winner of the heat and will move on to 
the next round. We wish Ellie all the best for the semi-final and congratulate both girls on 
their willingness to participate in such an event. 

Ellie MacGregor 

Paris O’Connell  
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Year 12  
online revision 

workshops 

WHAT
Join us for our free online revision 
workshops. During these workshops, 
you will be guided through Unit 3 
subject specific revision as well as 
advice for upcoming exams. 
Workshops are delivered by highly 
experienced teachers with an in-
depth knowledge of the curriculum. 
All presentations allow you to ask 
questions regarding content covered. 

FREE ONLINE EVENT
These workshops are available to 
eligible schools through ACU’s 
Widening Participation initiatives. 
Teachers are more than welcome to 
attend as part of their professional 
development. Registrations are 
required to attend. 

WHEN

English 
Monday 27 June: 10am – 12pm
English as Additional Language 
(EAL) 
Monday 27 June: 1pm-3pm
Further Maths 
Tuesday 28 June: 10am – 12pm
Maths Methods 
Tuesday 28 June: 1pm – 3pm 

Biology  
Wednesday 29 June: 10am –12pm 
Physical Education 
Wednesday 29 June: 1pm – 3pm

Want to improve your VCE results? Need help revising? 
Are you looking for study tips?

If you have any 
additional questions, 
please contact  
wp.vic@acu.edu.au 

To register, visit 
acu.edu.au/
y12workshops

CRICOS registered provider: 00004G
Disclaimer (April 2022): Information correct at time 
of printing. The university reserves the right to amend, 
cancel or otherwise modify the content without notice.
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REGISTER NOW AT 
www.mav.vic.edu.au/student-activities/VCE-revision-program

TO REGISTER 
www.mav.vic.edu.au/student-activities/VCE-revision-program 
OR CALL +61 3 9380 2399

VCE REVISION  
PROGRAM 2022

WHAT’S INCLUDED?

One subject  
for $65
 -OR- 

Two subjects  
for $110

THE MATHEMATICAL
ASSOCIATION OF VICTORIA

• Watch over 3 hours of presentation videos from VCAA assessors.
• Hear where students tend to go wrong.
• Loads of common exam questions and how to solve them.
• Insights into a VCAA maths exam and how to smash it!
• The program is broken up into areas of study and sub-topics, making it easy to 

locate your handy resource or video.
• Test your understanding with our exam-style multiple choice quiz questions.
• Videos from TI-Nspire and Casio experts demonstrating how to  

maximise your use of CAS technology. 
• Access to exclusive live webinars with VCAA assessors where you get the 

chance to ask them questions.

All students who register receive a comprehensive book of revision notes including:
• Tips for exam success.
• Tricky past exam questions with solutions.
• Common exam questions with solutions.

DETAILED REVISION NOTES

VCAA exam  
assessors, TI and 
CASIO expert 

presenters.

‘The MAV Methods Revision Program provided me with highly thorough and comprehensive notes and walk-throughs, helping me 
consolidate and revise what I had learnt throughout the year. I love how the presenters go through past exam questions and areas 
where students went wrong by breaking them down into steps that are easy to grasp. I would definitely recommend this course. It 
offers great advice, especially for those who want to get a high score. Really helpful.’

MAV’s popular VCE Revision Program is 
back again in 2022! This great value program 
promises to be a bundle full of useful insights and 
exam tips and strategies.

Self-paced and on demand from the day you 
register until the last day of exams. It will be your 
best study pal, and a revision resource that has 
everything you need. 
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Teens and TikTok – Risk for ratings 

The following article was written by a 16 
year old named Drue. The article explains 
the current trend where young girls are 
taking pictures of themselves, posting them 
on TikTok, and asking the people watching 
to rate them on their physical appearance in 
the comments. By asking people a question 
that requires them to respond, they increase 
the video rating. The College encourages 
families to read through this article for an 
insight into such activities and the impact 
this can have on our young people. 

2022 Camps, Sports and Excursion 
Fund (CSEF)

If you are in receipt of a Health Care Card / 
Pension Card / Gold Defence Card, you may 
be eligible for the 2022 Camps, Sports and 
Excursion payment of $225.00 per student.

Applications along with a copy of your card must 
be handed into Reception no later than close 
of business 24 June 2022. Please contact the 
College on 5143 9700 for an application form, 
alternatively you may download it here.

CCS NEWS AND EVENTS 
Canteen
The Canteen Menu and price list is available 
through CDF Pay by scanning the logo. To pay 
for items, please ensure your Student Card has 
money on it (this can be done by either bringing 
cash to the canteen at recess or through CDF 
pay). 
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Catholic College Sale Teaching Staff Email 
Directory.  

Term Dates 2022 
Term 1 Wednesday 2nd February (Year 7 & 12)/
Thursday 3rd February (other years) – Friday 8th April 

Term 2 Tuesday 26th April – Friday 24th June 

Term 3 Tuesday 12th July – Friday 16th September 

Term 4 Monday 3rd October – Tuesday 6th December 

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850
PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853
03 5143 9700

Student Absences 03 5143 9721

Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

Uniform Shop

The Uniform Shop is currently running online. For 
any enquiries please use the request form. 

Blazers and hats are purchased directly through 
the College. Items must be paid for at the time 
of purchase and cannot be charged to school 
accounts. 

Clothing is not sold on consignment but purchased 
by the College Uniform Shop, however, only items 
in good order will be accepted for sale. Blazers 
and winter skirts left for sale must be dry-cleaned.

After School Maths Tutorials/Support  
Mr Kapoor is available for the following maths 
tutorials in the Ratisbonne Centre Mondays, 
Tuesdays and Thursdays: 
Year 7 – 10 Students from 3:30 – 4:30 
VCE students from 3:30 – 6pm 

Please email mkapoor@ccsale.catholic.edu.
au for more information. 
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